WG D2 Meeting Notes of October 22, 2009 – Nashville, TN


Deb Longtin, Chairman, opened the meeting at 3:05pm with introductions.  There were 6 members and 6 guests present at this meeting.  
1. Since there was not a quorum, the Kansas City meeting minutes were not approved.
2. Deb discussed the current status of Standard 525.
· The small substation example is finished.

· Now planning for a large substation example for the next revision on the standard.

· Looking at working with C group for fiber optic and communications cable sections.

3. Steve to advise Diane Watkins that D2 Working Group will not be planning to put on a tutorial in Montreal.
4. Improvements to the Standard… 
· Need to get a PAR initiated.  This may be done in Montreal.  Need 4 years to complete the revised document once PAR is initiated.

· We need to clarify Section 7.6 and Annex H Table H.1 for cable separation for power and control cables verses voltage and redundant cables.

5. Review of the Large Station Example
· Steve had furnished a revised Plan view to Rad incorporating previous meeting comments for Rad’s use in adding proposed cable trench and conduit layout.

· Rad went through the proposed cable trench and conduit plan with the group.

· Don Wengerter recommended moving the trench for the 345kv near the deadend towers to a maximum distance from the 345kv bus.  Rad to revise accordingly.
· High voltage conduit needs to be added from the transformer tertiaries to the station service padmount transformers.

· Add conduit for the OPGW fiber cable at the deadends for the 345kv and 138kv lines.

· Rad will add grading information for showing a high point ridge down the center of the substation North to South for drainage concerns.

· Rad will add lights to structures with accompanying conduits.

· Design Parameters were reviewed by Randy.

· Fault current is completed

· For the battery use end of discharge value

· Station service will be 500kva

· Transformer fans are 480 volt

· 120/208 volt for rest of equipment

· 120 volt for the control house

· 208 vac and 125 vdc dual rating for breaker motors

· 120 volts for yard lights

· Rad to finish revising the layout and send to Steve by November 1 to review and to Deb by November 15 for distribution to the group.

· Steve to furnish Randy transformer and breaker loading information for the motors.

· Deb will send Randy and Rad information to web site.
· Comments by the Group by December 31.

· Assignments then to be started by Walt, Randy, Joe, and Diane for their previous tasks assigned for preparation prior to the Montreal meeting in May, 2010. 
6. The group was asked to furnish any NERC issues anticipated in the future that may affect the Standard at the Montreal meeting.
7. The next working group meeting will be in Montreal in May, 2010.  The date and time will be specified later.  
Respectfully submitted by

Steve Shelton
Vice-Chair, WG D2
Steve.shelton@hdrinc.com
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